STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 AUGUST 2010 - 8PM

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Tim Burtsal, Robert Gough


	Present:
	

	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

231
To receive apologies for absence. 


Apologies received from:

Trish Cyster


Ken Giles


Andrea Gardner

232.
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest were made at this time.
233.
Election of new councillor to replace Cllr Hanks who resigned on 21 June 2010.


Robert Gough duly elected to Council and given Registration of Interest form in accordance 
with the Council’s Code of Conduct
234.
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes of the last meeting were approved.  

RESOLVED


THAT, the minutes of the meeting held on 19 July 10 are agreed and signed as an accurate 
record. 
235.
Correspondence

The council had received a  further letter from Joanne Cooke Yarborough in relation to lorry 
traffic using the B4030 through the village.
RESOLVED


THAT, the chair would contact Joanne Cooke Yarborough but the council agreed to take no 
action in this respect.
236.
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the Agenda 

(a) Emergency Plan



Nothing to report
(b) Youth Groups 


Nothing to report
(c) Affordable Housing 


Presentation by WODC now confirmed on 20 September 2010 
(d)
Grass Cutting Grant


Amount now agreed with OCC £2025 plus VAT and invoiced by the clerk

(e)
Horse Chestnut Tree, Woodway


It has been established that the land does come under the remit of the Parish Council. 
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would give notice of intention to WODC to carry outworks to the 
tree as it stands in a Conservation area.
237.
Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.

Nothing to report
b) Highways, pavements and verges

Mill Lane Brambles now very overgrown 
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact M & D Gardening Services to request a quote to 
prepare the land to mowing condition.



Grass area between North Street and Kirby Close requires mowing
RESOLVED


THAT, Councillor Henderson would follow through with M & D Gardening Services


Ian Clark, WODC attending village in September before 20/9 to undertake 
walkabout with Cllr Henderson and Cllr Bews.


Prior walkabout to take place on Thursday 19/8 by Cllrs Henderson, Bews and Dyer

c) Transport

Complaint raised by member of the public about the White Van parked on 
North Street which obstructs/distorts the mirror view when pulling out of 
Kiddington Road
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Chris Jones (PCSO) for advice.


OXTAIL – Oxfordshire Travel Advice leaflet to be posted in shop and 
information added to the website.


WODC Transport Meeting postponed to autumn.

d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields

Letter sent by Cllr Bews to David Cameron in support of the Playbuilder project was discussed.  Further information on status to be reported following Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields meeting on 18 September 2010.
e) Arts and Leisure

Following the Barton Bash there may still be money (£500) to allocate in the village. 

RESOLVED


THAT, the Arts and Leisure Committeee be re-established with Robert Gough 
joining Cllrs Henderson and Bews to establish the availability of money and review 
where it should be spent.

Tim Burtsal to contact Scout Groups to look at ideas as to how to spend the money 
should it be allocated to Youth Groups if available or how the Youth Groups could 
interact with any plans put forward. 
f) Reports from County of District Councillors

No reports submitted.
238.
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i) Conversion of existing garage at 21 Worton Road, - no objections raised
(ii) Rear two storey extension  at 5 Frances Road, - no objections raised

(iii) Proposed new development at Dashwood House, 5 Dwellings with Parking – SBPC to raise the following objections with WODC.
1. The height of the buildings and positioning are far too imposing and overshadowing for the surrounding area in relation to the junction and Frances Road.  With the front elevation and high pitched nature of the roofing space to allow for further loft conversion development the visual impact on the area will have huge and detrimental effect.

2. With no turning area for traffic within the development and a one way system proposed this will mean that traffic will be pulling out onto an already congested road, Fleming Close, which has permanent parking issues already causing danger to traffic turning onto it from North Street.  The proposed system will add to the existing problem with cars pulling out blindly between a row of parked cars onto a narrow street.

3. Construction traffic – no detail has been offered in respect of how in an already narrow and congested area the additional construction traffic required for the project will be catered for.

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk contact WODC with objections and ask District Council Goffe to look at from his position on the District Council Planning Committee.
239.
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix A to agenda August 2010)  
240.  
To receive items for next agenda. 


No items received
241.
 AOB


None
242.
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 September 2010 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


